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	Members 
	Attending Via

	Ms Vicki Rundle (Chair)
	Deputy Secretary, Veteran & Family Services 
	Microsoft Teams

	Ms Natasha Cole (Deputy Chair)
	First Assistant Secretary, Client Benefits 
	Microsoft Teams

	Mr Graeme Bland
	Air Force Association
	Microsoft Teams

	Mr John Burrows
	Australian Special Air Service Association 
	Microsoft Teams

	Mr John King 
	Returned & Services League of Australia
	Microsoft Teams

	Mr John McNeill
	Australian Veterans Alliance
	Microsoft Teams

	Mr Robert Connor
	Legacy Australia Inc
	Microsoft Teams

	Ms Pat McCabe OAM
	TPI Federation Australia
	Microsoft Teams

	Ms Rona Lunney
	Partners of Veterans Association  
	Microsoft Teams

	Observers
	

	Mr Michael Harper
	Assistant Secretary, VEA Compensation & Support, DVA
	Microsoft Teams

	Secretariat
	

	Ms Belinda Bastiaans
	Director, Governance & Ministerial Events 
	Microsoft Teams

	Mr Lachlan Dunk
	Senior Secretariat Officer, Governance & Ministerial Events 
	Microsoft Teams

	Ms Victoria Anthony
	Secretariat Officer, Governance & Ministerial Events 
	Microsoft Teams

	Apologies
	

	Mr Max Ball
	Vietnam Veterans' Association of Australia
	

	Mr Ray Kemp OAM
	Naval Association of Australia 
	

	Mr Bill Roberts OAM
	Vietnam Veterans’ Federation of Australia
	

	Ms Rhondda Vanzella OAM
	Australian War Widows Inc
	




MEETING SUMMARY
Agenda Item 1 	Welcome and Apologies
The Chair welcomed members to the meeting and advised that this meeting had been scheduled primarily to consider outstanding Member submissions, before the year end, and in view of that, the agenda was more limited.

The Chair advised that a key focus of the Operational Working Party (OWP) in early 2022 will be to establish clarity around the OWP’s role. The Chair noted her preference for this discussion to occur in the context of a full-session with attendance of all OWP members. This discussion was proposed for the first meeting in 2022. 

Members raised concerns regarding the lack of clarity surrounding changes to lawn mowing services under Veterans’ Home Care (VHC). Members inquired as to whether it is possible for a client to access a full 15 hours of garden maintenance in addition to other VHC services such as cleaning and vacuuming. The Chair advised members that a communication providing clarity on the issue will be distributed shortly (and this has since occurred). 

	No. 
	Action / Decision
	Assigned to

	O2021/025
	Send email to members clarifying new rules and eligibility for lawn mowing services under Veterans’ Home Care.
	Deputy Secretary/ Secretariat



Agenda Item 2 	Overview of Minutes and Action (to be endorsed at the next OWP Session)
Minutes for the 24 August 2021 OWP meeting were provided on 8 December 2021 for members to review.  Formal endorsement will be sought for the minutes and action items at the next OWP meeting in 2022. 

The Chair noted that the draft changes to the OWP Terms of Reference (TOR) were also provided for members review; however, weren’t for discussion at this meeting. Once the role of the forum is discussed at the next meeting, this will inform the revised TOR.  The Chair noted that strategic updates will not be provided at OWP meetings as a general rule going forward, due to the members expressing their preference for this to be taken off the agenda. However, the Chair noted that she is always happy to provide updates for members at their request, and would also provide updates of any key changes or events. 
Agenda Item 3	Clarification on the usage of SOPs
Ms Natasha Cole led the update on this item and suggested members consider whether OWP should adopt a model similar to the ESORT Multi Act working group. When this group discusses issues arising, business-lines as well as communications/training notes drafted as part of an action are provided to the working group members for their input/feedback. The members expressed support for this approach. 

Ms Cole advised Legislative instruments for Statements of Principle (SOPs) are used to determine liability/causation and noted it is DVA procedure to site the principal instrument and not the amending instrument. Members were advised that this has been communicated to DVA delegates through a business line. Mr Michael Harper, Assistant Secretary, VEA Compensation and Support, confirmed that the draft training notes for DVA delegates will be provided to OWP members to review and provide comments. 

	No. 
	Action / Decision
	Assigned to

	O2021/026
	Send delegate training notes regarding the use of Statements of Principles in undertaking initial liability determinations to OWP members for review and comment.
	Clients Benefits Division/Secretariat




Agenda Item 4 	Screening Process (Claims Triaging)

Members were provided an update on the claims screening process for prioritisation and invited to raise any queries regarding the screening/triaging process for initial liability claims. 

Members inquired as to whether the Department reaches out to inform clients who are eligible for interim benefits, such as Non-Liability Health Care (NLHC), Provisional Access to Medical Treatment (PAMT) and other interim financial supports. Mr Harper advised that the screening process identifies clients eligible for NLHC and PAMT and a letter is automatically sent advising the client of eligibility. The purpose of screening is to obtain as much information as possible and as a result, DVA regularly follows up with clients who apply under the wrong act and/or fail to provide sufficient proof of diagnosis. When prioritising claims, the screening team does not undertake a complete risk assessment of each individual; however, looks for a number of risk factors/indicators, i.e. financial distress or homelessness. Clients who satisfy any one of the risk indicators are eligible to have their claims immediately allocated to a delegate. 

Members inquired on the steps DVA takes when advised by an advocate that their client is at risk. Mr Harper noted that this would trigger a follow up call to investigate and determine if the client should be referred to Triage and Connect (T&C). In the case of a veteran suffering psychological distress, the Department would investigate whether the client is already supported by a mental health provider, however; generally these clients would be referred to T&C. Members expressed concern regarding waiting times for psychiatry and physiological services. This is the result of the shortage generally of qualified psychologists and psychiatrists and the impacts of the pandemic. Clients in financial distress are eligible to have their claims prioritised. 

Members raised concerns regarding changes to medicinal cannabis referrals via telehealth services, noting this presents significant challenges for those in regional areas where there is limited access to pain specialists for referrals. Ms Cole advised that she would seek advice of the Chief Health Officer, Professor Jenny Firman, and would update members accordingly. 

	No. 
	Action / Decision
	Assigned to

	O2021/027
	Item for next OWP agenda –Brief members on training for delegates in the context of tri-act eligibility issues. 
	Clients Benefits Division/Secretariat


	O2021/028
	Update members on policies on telehealth referrals for medicinal cannabis.
	FAS CBD and CHO


Agenda Item 5	Simplification of DVA Forms
It was confirmed that the De Facto Widow Questionnaire form is no longer used by DVA and that since the 24 August 2021 OWP meeting, there have been no relevant cases in which this form would be required. 
Members were advised that DVA will draft a new form for gathering evidence to confirm a De Facto relationship, which will be circulated to OWP members for feedback (this will be completed as part of open action item O2021/024 - Team to review De Facto questionnaire form updated draft to be sent to OWP members). 

Concern was expressed regarding Authority to Act forms and why advocates have to repeat the process of providing personal identification information for each new client they submit a claim on behalf of. The Department will investigate the potential to establish a unique ID for advocates that can be recorded against a client’s claim/file.
	No. 
	Action / Decision
	Assigned to

	O2021/029
	Investigate feasibility of establishing a unique ID for each advocate to use when submitting claims on behalf of clients.
	Clients Benefits Division




Agenda Item 6	Meeting close
The Chair asked members for items to include in the Agenda for the next OWP meeting in addition to the role of OWP and related Terms of Reference discussion. 

Members expressed concern regarding the new BEST guidelines as well as the delay in distribution of BEST grants. The Chair advised members that BEST grants recipients should be advised of the outcome soon, with payments likely be completed in January 2022. 

The members inquired as to the status of the Grants in Aid (GIA) payments for 2021 and when applications for the 2022 GIA round opens. The Chair advised members that the GIA round sign-off and payments for 2021 was imminent, and an update clarifying the due dates for applications for the 2022 GIA round will be provided shortly. 

	No. 
	Action / Decision
	Assigned to

	O2021/030
	Send members an email clarifying due dates for grants applications.
	Secretariat
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